
Board of Management Agreed Report 3-5-22 

 

The Board of management met on 3-5-22 at 4.30pm. 

 

• The Board would like to acknowledge the hard work and dedication of all members of staff 

involved in the recent Catherine McAuley Awards, especially the organising committee who 

did an excellent job. 

 

• The Board would also like to acknowledge the staff who put together the recent Transition 

Year Dance Off. 

 

• The Board wishes to praise staff on the excellent feedback received from the recent 

incidental inspection. 

 

• The Board would like to thank Exams Aide Ms. Mary Kelleher for her excellent work in 

running the Oral and Music Exams over the Easter Holidays. 

 

• The Board was pleased to hear that the remaining projectors will be converted to wireless 

over the coming months after a successful trial. 

 

• The Board would also like to acknowledge the huge amount of activities that have taken 

place recently; 

o Clodagh O’Keefe who continues to blaze a trail with Munster Rugby. 

o Wellbeing week which had a theme of ‘Kindness changes everything’. Activities that 

took place included random acts of kindness, guest speakers, Walk for Water, Pride 

Day and much more 

o Ms. O’Donoghue travelled to Brussels with Aíne Sheehan, Emma Cahill, Nicola 

Dromey and Ciara Manning to Brussels after they won a competition organised by 

MEP Billy Kelleher entitled ‘What the EU will look like in 2046’. 

o Our Second Year student went on a trip to ‘Bowling Buddies’ in Tralee organised by 

Ms. Murnane and our fourth and fifth year students are going to Tayto Park this 

week coming on trips organised by Ms. Foley and Ms. Donovan respectively. The 

Board would like to acknowledge the contribution of the tour organisers, those who 

accompanied them on the trip and to the teachers who covered classes while they 

were away 

 

 

Next meeting 7th June 2022 

 

 


